
Spruce Lake AGM Meeting Minutes 

April 11th, 2022 

 

1915—Meeting called to order 

In attendance:  Darren Millard, Michael Hughes, Claire Hughes, Margaret Hoffman, Olive Schneider, 

Heather Schneider, David Krywchuk 

 Council members: Darryl Nasby, Lyle Nasby, Marcie Graham 

Marcie didn’t realize old minutes were to be printed off for the meeting, she read the old minutes 

aloud from her phone.  Lyle adopted minutes as read, Heather 2nd. 

Old Business: 

-Margaret states no notice of June AGM meeting, there was notices on the fence by mailbox, on 

garbage dumpster and community hall, she states that this did not happen.  Also states no notice of 

today’s meeting, there were notices on the bulletin board, the garbage dumpster and the community 

hall, as well as a notice was requested to go out with the April water bill.   Marcie did record 

Margaret’s number to notify her of any upcoming meetings or happenings in the town. 

-Change eavestrough and siding on the water plant, this did not happen but will possibly look into it 

this year 

-Sask Power to be notified to raise power line at the water house at the lake, will notify Sask power 

again that this needs to be done 

-Sell old town mower as is, this was not done.  Will do this, this spring. 

-Notices to property owners with houses not being used.  2nd notification will be sent out.  Darren 

Millard is sure that the house on Laibrook Birney’s property (108) is already condemned.  Marcie did 

send a notice last year, did not realize it was condemned, did not hear from the property owner either.  

Also did not hear from LaBar’s about 425 for the house that is not lived in nor the property taken 

care of.  Marcie will follow up.  

New Business:  

-Town will continue doing dust control ourselves 

-Darren will do grading and gravel 

-Blair Nasby will do the mowing for the town; Margaret did bring up why a student wasn’t hired.  It 

was felt that no one really had time to supervise a student and it was easier to have Blair do it. 



-Darren and Lyle talked about drainage on Main St and Railway Ave and what options were to 

promote better drainage, they will follow up on this 

-Up grading some of existing sidewalks was brought up, Lyle will look into this 

-Curb Stops to be found and maintained.   

-Lyle states that sewer is working well after blowing out lines,  Darren in agreeance with this. 

-Darren brought up the bill for bringing in water to fill water plant after plant maintainence done.  

Blair states this is the best way to get water turned back on quicker instead of waiting 14-18 hours for 

the plant to fill back up again. 

-Town Clean Up for May 15th, Marcie will put out signs at the usual places. 

-Darryl states the metal bin at the shop can be used for old appliances and metal 

-Darren would like to bring in a small culvert  

Budget:  

Garbage dumps and Maintenance increases to go with increasing prices 

Dave Krywchuk got a grant for radar speed signs, flashing stop signs and jake brakes. 

New community safety officer to be starting in May/June 

Nothing else brought up for the budget 

 

Meeting adjourned at 800pm 

 

 


